TOWN OF BETHLEHEM
HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION

NEWSLETTER

Old Cedar Hill School House, Selkivk, New York 12158
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Dear Members and Friends:

The Annual Meeting of the Town of Bethlehem Historical Association was held on May 20, 2010.
Election of Officers and Trustees resulted in the following slate: President, Valerie Thompson; Vice
President, George Lenhardt; Recording Secretary, Carrie Lynn VanApeldoorn; Corresponding Secretary,
Susan Leath; Treasurer, Wendy Brandow. New Trustees elected to serve until 2013 are Keith Bennett,
Sheila Fuller, and Dawn Pratt. Outgoing trustees Joseph Allgaier, Ann VanDervort and Marion Zrelak
were thanked for their service and commitment. Fifty members attended a well received dinner, catered
by our very own hospitality committee, prior to the meeting. Many thanks to all who helped to make this
“first-time” event a success. Robert Mulligan gave a presentation on the David Lithgow painting originally
loaned to us by Betty VanOostenbrugge. I am pleased to report that the painting has been acquired by the
BHA from Betty's estate.

Unfortunately, four of the six scheduled trolley tours were cancelled due to lack of participation.

The issue of how to promote the heritage of the museum and the town will be addressed by the board.
A“Drive-It-Yourself” tour has been suggested for the spring. We are also looking at ways to engage
schoolchildren and our senior citizens in programs during the daytime hours.

The Card Party held in April with the theme of festive hats netted a profit of about $600. We are
gratelful to all the prize donors for making this a success. Marion Zrelak, Susan Gutman and their
committee are owed a big thank you.

On May 4th, Susan Leath and myself represented the BHA at the Albany History Fair held at Cherry
Hill. Over 200 persons visited the displays and membership brochures were handed out.

Our Ice Cream Social and Opening of the Summer Exhibit took place on June 13th from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00
p-m. The ice cream and fixings were provided courtesy of Stewart’s Shops. The exhibit,“Vintage Clothing
New to Us” featured clothing and pictures from our own holdings and covered a period from the 1800's to
the 30’s and 40’s. The Museum extended its hours until the end of September and was host to 189 visitors.
Thanks to Ann VanDervort and Marian Davis and their committee for an outstanding presentation of
years gone by.

On behalf of the BHA, our publicity chair Karen Beck, aided by Susan Leath, has submitted a monthly
series of photographs with captions entitled “Where in Bethlehem” to the Our Town newspaper.

We are looking forward to a productive year. If you have any suggestions on how to promote the work of
BHA, don't hesitate to contact me.

Valerie ]. Thompson













